
 
 

COVID-19 Volunteer & Field Guidelines 
 
 
We value the health and safety of our volunteers and staff. Based on guidelines provided by the State of 
Utah and the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention, working safely in the outdoors (“in the field”) 
is possible only if the following precautions and measures are strictly adhered to. 
 
 
General Policies 
 

• If you feel sick or unwell, please do not join us in the field. Symptoms include cough, shortness 
of breath, fever, chills, muscle pain, sore throat, loss of taste or smell, nausea, vomiting, and 
diarrhea. 

• If you have underlying health conditions, please consider the risks posed by participating in any 
field activities. 

• Please contact Sageland Collaborative to report a positive COVID-19 test prior to any field 
activity. 

• Masks are an option for all volunteers during field activities. 

• Maintaining a social distance of at least six feet is encouraged during field activities, whenever 
possible. 

• If you have potentially been exposed to COVID-19 within 10 days prior to participating in any 
field activity, please provide proof of a negative COVID-19 test. 

• If you have traveled outside of the country within two weeks prior to any field activity, please 
provide proof of a negative COVID-19 test. 

• Volunteers assume responsibility for their health while volunteering with Sageland 
Collaborative. 

• Please note: Volunteers who participate in our field projects agree to follow all safety guidelines 
and assume the risks of volunteering in the field, including COVID-19-related risks. 

• Volunteers and staff who cannot follow these guidelines cannot participate in outdoor activities. 

• Sageland Collaborative reserves the right to amend this policy if COVID-19 pandemic conditions 
materially change. 
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